
 
 

Dealing with Change 
 
 Change happens — constantly. But, thankfully, it's not too often that our  
entire lives are altered forever by external events. 
 You've had some of those turns, too. 
The death of someone very close to you. 
Divorce. 
Loss of a job. 
Failure of a business. 
An illness or injury. 
 Suddenly, life is not the same and never will be again. Everything's different. 
And we try to cope — sometimes in healthy ways, sometimes in self-destructive ways. 
 Life goes on. The props change, sometimes all too often. We're so tempted to 
cling to the props as they are being dragged off the set. And sometimes we're hurt be-
cause of our inability to let go, so attached to the trappings of the past that it's impos-
sible for us to welcome the future. 
 Change requires courage, great helpings of it. My mind goes to Joshua in the 
Bible. For nearly forty years he had been an understudy to the great leader Moses. 
Now Moses is dead and leadership is thrust fully upon Joshua. Ahead is the Jordan 
River running at flood stage, and beyond that the fortified cities of Canaan — the 
"Promised Land" that seems so elusive. Talk about change? Joshua has change swirl-
ing all around him. 
 And God speaks to him a word: "Be strong and courageous. Do not be terrified, do 
not be discouraged, for the LORD your God will be with you wherever you go" (Joshua 1:9). 
 Do you cling to the old and risked being crushed by it? Or do you cling to 
God's promise to you? 
 God has promised to be with you wherever you go. He has promised never to 
leave you or forsake you. What he asks of you is faith to overcome your terror. Cour-
age to meet your discouragement. And confidence to draw on his strength. 
 Change is a constant. No part of our lives will endure unchanged for more than 
a few years, a few decades at most. But the LORD our God is unchangeable. He is for-
ever. You can put down your roots into him, knowing that in this way you will never 
be utterly uprooted again. 
 And if I could offer just one word of advice for them and for you — and for me 
— it would be this: Don't cling to the past. 

B-Dawg’s Buzz by Brenda Post, Secretary 
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Glorify God in all we do, 
Grow with Him daily and 
Go with Him to share His love. Words from Pastor Luke 

6  THI N G S TO A D D TO YO UR NE W 
YEAR ’ S  RESOL U TI ONS  

It’s almost 2017! Time has really flown by. Since this is the time of year that everyone seems to 
think about starting over, or setting goals, let’s look at a few really great goals you can add to 
your list of New Years Resolutions.  I pulled these ideas off the internet for you to be challenged 
with. 
 
Know God.  This year, challenge yourself to make knowing God a priority. Really put some ef-
fort into knowing God. The best way to get to know God is by reading the Bible. Don’t make 
excuses like the Bible is outdated, boring or hard to read. There are tons of versions of the Bible 
that can make reading it easier. You can listen to several versions of the Bible online at bi-
ble.com. You can also find a great podcast or check out some of our devotions on reading the 
Bible. Don’t make excuses, spend time in the Bible by finding a way to read it that works for 
you. “All I want is to know Christ and the power that raised him from death. ” – Phil 3:10 a 
(ERV) 
 
Open up. Life is really busy. It can be easy to get caught up in your group of fr iends and 
what is going on in their lives that you forget to pay attention to those around you. Your work 
and fun activities are filled with people that need Christ. All around you, there are tons of oppor-
tunities to love others. All you have to do is be open to being used by God. Ask God to show 
you people around you that are hungry for God. Invite them into your life. Hear what they have 
to say, and see how God would have you minister to their needs.  
 
Invite someone to church or youth group. One of the easiest ways to lead someone to Christ is 
to ask them to church or youth group. You might feel a little silly doing it, but challenge yourself 
to step out of your comfort zone and ask someone in your life to church with you. Believe God 
that their heart will be touched, and that they will come to know Christ as a result. You never 
know what your invitation might mean to the person. You don’t know what something as simple 
as asking someone to church might do for someone else. You might be the only chance your 
friends have of hearing the gospel.  
 
Read.  No matter how lame it sounds, challenge yourself to read some personal growth books 
this year. You could pick up a book on leadership, or how to make lasting friendships. It doesn’t 
really matter what the topic is about. Simply find a self-help topic that interests you and chal-
lenge yourself to grow as a person in the next year. 
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Grow. Its easy to get lazy in life. Most likely, you’ve gotten comfortable in your routine, in 
your friends and with your work. When things are going good, its pretty easy to slip 
into lazy mode. However, challenge yourself to not just stay where you’re at right 
now. Challenge yourself to grow in the next year. Step out of your comfort zone and 
do something that you wouldn’t normally do. You might decide to sign up for a 
missions trip. Maybe you decide to help clear out your neighbor’s garage. Or per-
haps it’s talking to that person at lunch that always sits by himself at the back table. 
Whatever it is, challenge yourself to grow this year. Don’t let the year slip away 
without doing something extraordinary. 

Give. Don’t let this year be a year that you forget to give. Push past selfishness and give 
more this year. Choose to hold off buying that idem you want, and give a little extra 
to help someone else out.  Decide that on Sunday nights instead of hanging out at 
home go visit your grandma or someone elderly who can’t get out and about any-
more. Whatever makes sense to you, whether is giving time, money, or something 
else, choose to give more this year. No matter how much or how little you have, you 
can always find room to give something to someone else this year. “Give to others, 
and you will receive. You will be given much. It will be poured into your hands—
more than you can hold. You will be given so much that it will spill into your lap. The 
way you give to others is the way God will give to you.” – Luke 6:38 (ERV) 

These are just a few suggestions on things to add to your new years goals.  It is my prayer 
that in 2017 you will grow to higher levels in your relationship with Christ and those that are 
around you!   I look forward to seeing what God will do within your life! 

 

Pastor Luke 

 

 

301. Elder/Deacon calling for 2017 was discussed.  

302. Old Business: Heath De Jong gave a Director of Youth update. The Director of 
Youth Search Team has had several interviews with applicants for this position.  

303. New Business: MMSC to allow the Cherish Center to do the Baby Bottle Cam-
paign again this year. They will bring the baby bottles, leave them at church for the 
month of February 2017. This is one of our Benevolent Missions. 

304. For Information: Approval of church use MMSC to allow Arnie and Diane 
Langstraat to use the Fellowship Hall and Kitchen on November 23, 2017. 

305. Weather related issues were discussed. Doing a sermon in the dark was dis-
cussed. 

306. Derek Heronimus gave the Treasurer’s Report. 

307. Pastor Luke thanked the retiring Consistory members and offered Prayer of 
Thanksgiving for their willingness to serve. 

308. Pastor Luke explained the Ordination and Installation procedure to the new 
Elders and Deacons. Installation will be held on January 1, 2017. 

309. Consistory will continue to meet on the 3rd Monday of each month. 

310.MMSC to elect the following: Vice President of the Consistory: Marcus De Boer; 
Clerk: Stan Gaalswyk; Assistant Clerk: Heath De Jong. 

311. MMSC to elect the following: General Fund Treasurer: Kevin Klaassen; Assis-
tant General Fund Treasurer: Charlie Kuhl; Chairman of the Deacons: Dr. Brian 
Sayler. 

312. Pastor Luke discussed with the Consistory the scripture Matthew 18: 15-17 “If 
your brother or sister sins, go and point out their fault, just between the two of you. 
If they listen to you, you have won them over. 16 But if they will not listen, take one 
or two others along, so that ‘every matter may be established by the testimony of 
two or three witnesses. 17 If they still refuse to listen, tell it to the church; and if 
they refuse to listen even to the church, treat them as you would a pagan or a tax 
collector. The Consistory has decided this is how they will handle issues that may 
come up in church.  

313. MMSC to approve these minutes as read.  



 
 

Consistory Meeting 

December 19, 2016 

 

Elders Meeting       6:00pm                                                                     8 present a quorum 

292. Pastor Luke opened with prayer. 

293. Approved in November: Michael and Chelsea Hulstein requested infant baptism 
for their daughter, Aubrey, on January 8, 2017.   

294. FYI: Levi and Kira Christensen appeared before the Elders in October of 2016 to 
Profess their Faith in the Lord, Jesus Christ. They will have their Public Profession of 
Faith on February 26, 2017 along with Infant Baptism for their son, Connor. 

295. The Constitutional question was asked, “Are there any members that need spir-
itual care this month.” Elder and Deacon calling was discussed.  

296. MMSC to approve Arnie and Diane Langstraat to use the Fellowship Hall and 
Kitchen on November 23, 2017 for a family gathering.  

297. MMSC to approve the minutes as read. 

298. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Ron Dykstra. 

Consistory Meeting      7:15 pm                                                           12 present a quorum 

299. Pastor Luke opened by reading Mark 10:43 and lead in devotions: Having the 
Heart of a Servant. Pastor Luke thanked those who are retiring from Consistory. He 
then opened with prayer.  

300. Ministry Team Reports were given.  

 Outreach: MMSC to have an appreciation day in January at our church for our 
 area fireman and policeman and EMS.  
  MMSC to contribute $500 for 2017 for the GEMS program at the Christian  
 Reformed Church. Several of our girls go to that program.  

 Worship: The new piano is coming on Wednesday, December 21. 
 Property: Several Projects in process at the church and parsonage were re
 viewed. 
 Education: Christmas Program for Wednesday night was discussed. Additional 
 teachers are needed for the Next year. 

 Congregational Care: Fall clean-up was done on November 19th. 

314. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Kevin Klaassen. 

 

 



 
 

Jan. 1 West-Dan and Annette Janssen 
 Middle-Elesson and Kelsey Joseph 
 East-John and Jan Juffer  
 

08 West-Dennis and Dar Jurgens 
 Middle-Ethel Jurgens and Karen Jurgens 
 East-Kevin and Laurel Klaassen/family 
 

15  West-Clint and Jamie Klaassen 
 Middle-Travis and Joanne Klaassen 
 East-Alan and Lacey Julius/family 
 

22 West-Dave and Donna Kleinwolterink 
 Middle-Dr. Greg and Deb Kosters 
 East-Mitch and Abby Kreykes/family 
 

29 West-Jeannette Juffer and Pam Kruger 
 Middle-Tim and Jodie Kruger/family 
 East-Jodene Kruse and LaVonne Prins 

Nursery for January 9:00 am  

Nursery for January 11:00 am 

Jan. 1  Kayla Hoekstra and Chelsea Hulstein 
08: Rachel Wills and Sandy Lamfers 
15: Ashley Heronimus and Diane Langstraat 
22: Kim and Alex Mc Dougall 
29: Pam Vande Hoef and Jill Boeke 

Greeters for January, 9 am 

Jan 8: Tami and Lindy Tracy  
15: Angie Ackerman and Amber Mortenson 
22: Missy Julius and Kim Van Der Sloot 
29: Lynn and Alex Mulder 

Today is the first blank of a 365 page book. The pen is in your hands. It is 

your chance to write a beautiful story for yourself. 

~Unknown 

 

 

JJ and Tim’s ministry 

Jennifer works in the region of Palermo, Italy, as a social action worker, developing partnerships with 

medical, mental health/substance abuse, governmental, and social service entities as well as minis-

tries focused on meeting the physical, spiritual, and socioeconomic needs of the over 500,000 mi-

grants in the area, most of whom are from Africa and the Middle East. Tim hosts visiting RCA 

groups and individuals, introducing and connecting them with Waldensian church members and 

leaders. He also interprets the Waldensian-related refugee resource ministries, Being Church Togeth-

er, Pelligrino della Terra and Humanitarian Corridors. Learn more at www.rca.org/tenclay. 

your classis or your regional synod are willing to help us reach this goal, which will help pro-

vide some financial stability for our family in the future. 

THE PEACE OF GOD WHICH SURPASSES ALL UNDERSTANDING. If you have read 

past Dear Friends letters from us, or have visited our Facebook page at www.facebook.com/

tenclay, you have heard about the Humanitarian Corridors Project in Italy. This project is a 

joint project with the Waldensian Church, The Federation of Evangelical Churches in Italy 

(FCEI), and the Catholic Community Sant’Egidio, and is a fast, safe and legal pathway of wel-

coming refugees (mostly Syrian and Iraqi) to Italy. The program opened in February 2006 and 

is set to meet its first goal of welcoming 500 refugees from Lebanon in 2016. The next phase 

of the program is to open two more corridors in Morocco and Ethiopia, and welcome 1,500 

additional refugees among all three corridors in 2017, for a total of 2,000 refugees in two 

years. We are happy to announce that we have been chosen to host two Syrian families 

through this project, who will arrive in Palermo December 1, and will be hosted by our second 

ministry association, the Waldensian Diaconal Center - La Noce. I have been chosen by La 

Noce to be one of two leaders on this program and will be flying to Rome to greet our guests 

and accompany them to their new home in Palermo. The short, sleepless night I experienced 

last night is not only because we received this good news a week ago and are working diligent-

ly to refurbish one of the apartments to meet the needs of our guests, but also because I contin-

ue to ponder the sheer horror of war, particularly of the war in Syria. Please join us in praying 

that we can bring a small piece of the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, to 

these families as we welcome them to Palermo. 

I want to end this letter by saying thank you to all of you for your support of our ministry. We 

love our work, but it is heavy work (particularly taxing on our emotions and our time). Your 

financial support sustains us economically, but your correspondence and prayers (through e-

mail messages, cards, letters, social media, etc.) sustain us spiritually and emotionally, and for 

that we are grateful. 

Wishing you a holiday season filled with hope, joy, love and peace. 

Love, 

JJ, Tim, Sophia and Petra TenClay, RCA Missionaries, Palermo (Sicily), Italy 



 
 

From JJ and Tim Ten Kley 

Dear Friends, 

“Rejoice in the Lord always; again I will say, Rejoice. Let your gentleness be known to every-

one. The Lord is near. Do not worry about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplica-

tion with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God. And the peace of God, which 

surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.” —

Philippians 4:4-7 (NRSV) 

I (JJ) woke up this morning with these words running through my mind after a short and fitful 

night of sleep. These verses hit on many themes that have been prominent in our lives in the 

past few days, and I’d like to share some of them with you. 

REJOICE! After 20 years of service, the president of Pellegrino della Terra (one of the two 

ministry partner associations we work with here in Palermo) has decided to step down as 

president of the association, and Tim was elected as the new president. Vivian Wiwoloku, for-

mer president and founder of Pellegrino della Terra (PdT), has worked tirelessly for the past 

twenty years in the fight against the trafficking and sexual exploitation of women (primarily 

from Nigeria) in Palermo. As a point of reference, approximately 80% of women and girls 

who arrive in Italy from Nigeria will become victims of trafficking and sexual exploitation, 

and 1,658 Nigerian women/girls have arrived in Italy from January to October 2016 alone. 

Pellegrino della Terra’s primary goal is to help victims or ex-victims of trafficking and sexual 

exploitation to gain healthy independence and economic autonomy by providing supportive 

services in the following areas—spiritual support, psychological support, social services, job 

training, Italian language courses, maternal support (including free childcare during language 

courses), and legal support. PdT also has a listening center/help desk open five days a week in 

Palermo, to assist all migrants, refugees, and locals who ask for assistance, and is working on 

starting new services in Trapani, another port town in Sicily with a large population of mi-

grants, refugees and asylum seekers. Vivian will continue as Director of PdT, which will al-

low him to focus his leadership on relationships within the community (both in Palermo/

Trapani and in Nigeria) and starting new services in Trapani, while Tim will take over the 

more bureaucratic needs of the association. 

PRAYER AND SUPPLICATION WITH THANKSGIVING. Tim has been accepted as the 

newest RCA missionary! Up until this point, I was appointed as an RCA missionary while 

Tim serves as minister of Word and sacrament for three Waldensian/Methodist churches in 

Sicily. Due to the additional work Tim is doing (now as President of PdT and his work with 

the Waldensian/Methodist Church’s Being Church Together program), and because he is not 

eligible for an Italian pension, we are currently working on raising another Partnership-in-

Mission (PIM) share to cover this cost. Please consider if you, your church, your community,  

 

 

Faith Bible Study will meet on Monday, January, 16 at 9:00 am in the Library.  
Alfreda will lead lesson #5 in the book Pleasing God. Jane will be hostess.  

Patience Bible Study will meet on Monday, January 16 at 4:00 pm to study 
Lesson 8. Barb Van Diepen will be the leader and hostess.  

Coffee With the Pastor 

Sorry everyone...No Coffee with the Pas-

tor this month. We will be back in Febru-

ary. Hope to see you there! 

Jan 1 Ed  &  Leona  Meendering 
Jan 8 Larry  &  Rhonda  Riebeling 
Jan 15 Marvin  &  Janice  Runia 
Jan 22 Ted  &  Eileen  Schutte 
Jan 29 Dave  &  Lesa  Stofferan 

Coffee Servers January 

Library Volunteers Sunday School Nursery 

January I-Janice Runia 

January 8-Jennie Schram 

January 15-Pauline Van Engen 

January 22-Leanne Van Kley 

January 29-Marcia Van Ruler 

Jan. 1 New Year's Day NO SUNDAY SCHOOL 

8 Pam Vande Hoef and Ruth Ann Wiersma 

15 Luella Eggink and Jan Henrichs 

22 Lana Hibma and Sandy Lamfers 

29 Megan Loerts and Tami Tracy 



 
 

1 SE: Harvey Van Ruler 

C: Larry Verdoorn 

SW: Pastor Luke  

BE: Lawrence Wiersma 

BW: John Bartels 

08 SE: Marcus De Boer 

C: Pastor Luke  

SW: Heath De Jong 

BE: Ron Dykstra 

BW: Harold Ernst 

15 SE: Henry Fisher 

C: Stan Gaalswyk 

SW: Lennis Harberts 

BE: Pastor Luke  

BW: Ed Harskamp 

22 SE: Bill Hartzell 

C: Pastor Luke  

SW: Dale Honken 

BE: Dan Janssen 

BW: Dr. Greg Kosters 

29 SE: Arnie Langstraat 

C: Ken Loerts 

SW: Ed Meendering 

BE: Lyle Peelen 

BW: Pastor Luke  

Willing Hands Group 
Willing Hands Group #1 will be responsible for services during the 

month of January. Co-chairpersons are Marvella and Lennis Harberts 
and Barb and Ger Van Diepen. 

FYI: New willing hands books will be out shortly. During the meantime, use 
the 2015 books for workers names from Group 1 

January Faith In Action:  

Baby Layettes for the Center of Hope in Sioux Falls. Anything a mom would 

need for a new  born: receiving blankets, onesies nightgowns, burp cloths, ba-

by oil/lotion, diapers. Whatever you can think of. (Remember Mom, too!)  

After Church Greeters for January 

To reach up for the new, you must let go of the old. What lies behind you is not 
nearly as important as what lies in front of you. 

-Joel Osteen 

 

 

Bible Study Verse: 1 Thessalonians 5:1 

Now, brothers and sisters, about times and dates we do not need to write to you. (NIV) 

Thoughts: A few weeks ago I was at the hitch rail outside our tack room trimming the feet 

on my daughter's horse. My wife and daughter were standing nearby inspecting one of our 

other horses when we heard a bunch of our chickens raise a commotion from within our 

horse corrals just out of view behind our feed shed.  

 All of a sudden a flock of chickens came running (for their lives apparently) toward 

us and right in the middle of them was a coyote! He caught a chicken not 20 feet from me 

and ran off as I yelled, "Coyote!" unnecessarily. It apparently scared the coyote into dropping 

the *chicken. 

 He ran away as I ran into our house for a small caliber rifle then ran outside again 

with my oldest daughter in chase to see him sitting in the desert about 80 yards away look-

ing somewhat disappointed. I took a knee as he got up to run and I let him have it. He had 

his last chance at a meal, ever.   SCORE: Chickens- 1, Coyotes- 0 (Ruben C) 

Action Point: This little adventure happened at about 3 pm on a nice sunny day. Who 

would've thought? I always assumed the coyotes preferred to come in for their thievery at 

night, but lesson learned. 

 I have heard many people theorize on the end of the world and the coming of Christ. 

It hasn't happened yet! But, I'm sure it will, just as I'm sure I do not know when that day will 

be. The scriptures tell us to be awake and sober and wear our salvation as a helmet Read 1 

Thessalonians  5. We need to be prepared in day and night for the coming of the Lord or pos-

sibly most likely us going to meet the Lord. 

 We may not have the advantage of knowing when that moment will be and we do 

not need to pack for the trip, but we need to be right with the Lord at all times as it's not a 

one-time situation, although it is a one-time promise, amen?  

  had a rifle prepared that day in case a coyote came calling at any time. Am I pre-

pared for the Lord the same way? How about you? 

Sportsmen's Tip of the Day: Calling and shooting coyotes is exciting fun for anyone to en-

joy. In southern Arizona I have found the early mornings the best for using both rabbit dis-

tress calls and howlers. Electronics are also fun, but there's a certain satisfaction in fooling a 

dog with a mouth call! Either way, both are fun. 

*no chickens were injured in the making of this adventure 

Sportsmen's Devotional 



 
 

If you would like to be included 
in our Birthday and Anniversary 
Calendar and do not see your 
name, please contact the office 
(sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com or 
754-2783) and let us know your 
dates! We would love to  
recognize YOU on your special 
day! 

Thanks 

January 
Birthdays 
01 Jan Harskamp        
     Brenda Wassman  

03 Mike Fox 
     Corky Koerselman  

05 Phyllis Vander Linden 
     Sandy De Vries  

06 Ed Meendering 
     Damian Schroder  

07 Tracee Brouwer 
      Ashley Heronimus 

08 Robert Groen  

09 Henry Fisher 
    Marcia Oldenkamp  

10 Keith Michelson 
     Devan Vander Veen 

11 Kevin Michelson  

12 Lynn Schram 
    Alexis Hulstein  

14 Jacob Fox 
     Mim Ernst  

16 Karen Ten Napel  

17 Brayden Bruxvoort  

18 Janice Groen 
Matthew Runia 
Tanya Dykstra 
Tanner Dykstra 

20 Kathy Runia   

22 Steven Zevenbergen 

23 Rachel Van Zanten 

24 Jayden De Boer  

25 Kalie De Boer 
     Gaylord Kruger  

26 Rhonda Riebeling  
     Travis Klaassen   
     Dr. Brian Sayler 
     Heath De Jong  

27 Brady Block  

28 Jon Elser  
     Donna Smidt  

30 Ellison Hayenga  
     Karen Honken  

31 Jurnea Harberts  

January Anniversaries 

02 Leroy & Karen Stevenson 43 years  
19 Joel & Kathy Verdoorn  51 years  
26 Cole & Kayla Hoekstra  9 years 

One thing with gazing too frequently into the past is that we may turn 
around to find the future has run out on us. 

~Michael Cibenko 

 

 

My First Christmas in Heaven 

See the countless Christmas trees around the world below. With tiny lights, like heaven's 

stars, reflecting on the snow. The sight is so spectacular! Please wipe away that tear, for I 

am spending Christmas with Jesus Christ this year. 

I hear the many Christmas songs that people hold so dear, but the sounds of music can't 

compare with the Christmas choir up here. I have no words to tell you, the joy their voices 

bring, for it is beyond description to hear the angels sing. 

I know how much you miss me. I see the pain inside your heart, but I am not so far away. 

We really aren't apart. So be happy for me dear ones. You know I hold you dear, and be 

glad I'm spending Christmas with Jesus Christ this year. 

I send you each a special gift from my heavenly home above. I send you each a memory of 

my undying love. After alt "LOVE" is the gift, more precious than pure gold. It was always 

most important in the stories Jesus told. 

Please love and keep each other, as my Father said to do, for I can't count the blessing or 

love He has for you. So, have a joyous Christmas and wipe away that tear. Remember, I'm 

spending Christmas with Jesus Christ this year.    ~-Anonymous 



 
 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed

19:30 am Combined Wor-

ship Service with Installa-

tion/Ordination of Elders/

Deacons 

10:30 am Brunch  

2 

 

Josh and Heather Tangeman; 

MaKayla, Lane, and Damon 

38:30 am Quilters  

 

 
Jim and Pauline Van Engen 

46 pm Outreach Meeting

6:30-7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1

No MS Remnant

No HS Remnant 

Joel and Teddy Van Gelder

89am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Church 

9 

 

 

Steve and Leanne Van Kley 

108:30 am Quilters  

 

 

Justin and Angela Van Tilburg; 

Jackson and Cole 

119 am Mom’s Together

6:30-7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

7:15-8:30 HS Remnant 

Harvey and Marcia Van Ruler

159am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Consistory 

169 am Faith Bible St. 

4 pm Patience Bible St. 

6 pm Elders will meet 

7 pm Full Consistory meets 

Bryan Verdoorn 

178:30 am Quilters  

 

 

Joel and Kathy Verdoorn 

18 

6:30-7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

7:15-8:30 HS Remnant 

Roger Verdoorn 

229am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Pastor 

23 

 
 

Cavell and Emily Van Westen; 

Carson, Keegan and Kennedy 

248:30 am Quilters  

 

Brent and Brenda Wassman, 

Alyssa and Austin 

259 am Mom’s Together

6:30-7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

7:15-8:30 HS Remnant 

John and Faye Vos

299am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Children 

30 

 

 

Lawrence & Ruth Ann Wiersma 

318:30 am Quilters  

 

 

Ryan Wiersma 

 

January 2017 
 

 

Wed Thu Fri Sat 

6 pm Outreach Meeting 

7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1-5  

No MS Remnant 

No HS Remnant  

Joel and Teddy Van Gelder 

5 

 

 

Barb Van Hattem 

6 

 

 

Curt and Peg Van Kley 

7College Students 

Jessica Mehls 

Shannon Michelson 

Ethan Post 

Ignacia Romero 

9 am Mom’s Together 

7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1-5  

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:30 HS Remnant  

Harvey and Marcia Van Ruler 

12 

 

 

Dean and Amy Van Marel; 

Ryan 

13 

 
 

David Van Ruler; Kacee and 

Kelsey 

14College Students 

Devan Vander Veen 

Owen Wiese 

Nathan Kraayenbrink 

Matt Runia 

7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1-5  

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:30 HS Remnant  

Roger Verdoorn 

19 

 

 

Larry and Alfreda Verdoorn 

20 

 

Jim and Jena Ver Steeg; Aiden 

and Logan 

21College Students 

Adan Ackerman 

Lexi Ackerman 

Kailey Bruxvoort 

Evan Mehls 

9 am Mom’s Together 

7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1-5  

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:30 HS Remnant  

John and Faye Vos 

26 

 

Clayton and Jodi Wagenaar; 

Justin, Caleb, Josh and Colby 

27 

 

Michael Wielenga and Amber 

Mortenson; Haiden, Berkley, 

Maddie, Dane 

28College Students 

Josh Wagenaar 

Sarah Honken 

Ellie Klaassen 

Jena Van Marel 

   


